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If you have persistent muscle or joint pain, “Why Does It Still Hurt,” was written for you!In a world
of medical merry-go-rounds, you’re often given confusing, impractical information about why you
have ongoing pain and who are the best practitioners to successfully address it.Rob Pape, DC
cuts through the medical speak and provides easy to understand, valuable information about:-
the (often missed) issues that allow your pain to become chronic-which of these issues are
potentially allowing your pain to persist-what practitioners are best suited to help you address
these issuesEmpower yourself with practical information. Make better-informed decisions.
Reduce or even eliminate your pain.
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than two decades as a chiropractor, I’ve listened to the same story again and again. The
protagonist of this story—let’s call him Ted (he/him)—comes to my office with muscle or joint
pain that has been a problem for a year, two years, five years, maybe even twenty years.Ted has
undergone many physical exams, and he’s been given a variety of diagnoses. He’s had lab tests
and X-rays as well as MRIs and other imaging studies. In other words, he’s tried everything and
everyone, he tells me—not just miracle creams and pills, injections, massage, physical therapy,
yoga, and special exercises but adjustments from other chiropractors, too. Here and there along
the way, something actually did help a bit, and the pain went away for a while. But it didn’t stay
away, and now Ted is stuck in what feels like intractable, unresolvable misery.The heart of this
story never changes, but the details vary with the storyteller:Ted is in my office because his wife
insisted that he make an appointment with me.Another patient, Alice (she/her), got the same
advice from her brother.Ted has spent years (and no small amount of money) trying to find relief
from his pain. Even though nothing has worked for long, he’s still hopeful that I can help
him.Alice hasn’t spent any less time or money, but she’s lost all hope. In fact, Alice is already
pissed off at her brother for sending her to see me.I’ve been lucky enough to help people like
Ted and Alice. (Alice, incidentally, is the kind of patient I most enjoy helping.) This doesn’t mean I
can help everyone who comes to me with chronic pain. After all, I’m not a wizard. At the same
time, whenever I do succeed in helping one of these patients, it’s because I can point to
something in the situation that no one else has ever seen. Then, together, the patient and I put in
the work to reduce pain and improve function so the patient can resume living life with greater
ease.Falling Through the CracksWhy have I heard the same story so many times? Why have I
met so many Teds and Alices? The sad explanation is that many patients fall through the cracks
of our health care system, even patients who have access to what we assume is top-notch
medical attention.What am I seeing that other practitioners have missed? I see that patients like
Ted and Alice have something in common—namely, they can be treated more effectively on the
basis of quadrant analysis, a process I developed to identify certain clusters of symptoms. Their
chronic muscle or joint pain falls into one or more of the following four
subclassifications:HypermobilityAbdominal issuesIssues of motor controlMechanical
dysfunctionDiagnoses and SubclassificationsWhat’s a subclassification? Isn’t that the same
thing as a diagnosis?The short answer is no.In health care, we like to play the odds. If a patient’s



history, symptoms, and test results generally line up with the list that’s relevant to a certain
diagnosis, we feel confident about betting on that diagnosis. From there, we apply a treatment
protocol that has shown good results with other people. The diagnostic system is a pretty good
one. But a diagnosis is just an educated guess, and the diagnostic system does have its blind
spots. It’s also true that the treatment protocols assigned to each diagnosis have not always
helped everyone—not in the studies confirming the general effectiveness of these protocols,
and not in the real world, either.The subclassification system is more general than the diagnostic
system. A subclassification takes the patient’s history, symptoms, and test results into account,
just like a traditional diagnosis. But the subclassification system tends to be more functional in
nature than the diagnostic system. It has less to do with where pain shows up in the body and
more to do with the underlying bodily situation that has created the conditions for muscles and
joints to be chronically upset and in pain. I wrote this short, practical book to help you to
understand those underlying conditions well enough for you to find the practitioner best suited to
relieving your pain.How to Use This BookLet’s establish at the outset what this book is not. This
is not a self-help book for people living with chronic pain. That’s because the struggle with
chronic or recurring pain should not be a go-it-alone adventure. If you’re in chronic pain, you
need all the support you can get.
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Aric, “Excellent patient guide. Concise, informative and engaging. This book was a great dive
into the drivers for chronic musculoskeletal pain. Even as a practitioner, I came away with lots of
new information and reminders that I can implement with my own patients. Dr. Pape’s focus on
patient centered care throughout highlights such an important facet when choosing the proper
provider that many patients simply aren’t attuned to. In fact, I have more than a few family
members and friends who may need to give this one a read.”

Anthony Pape, “Great resource if you dealing with pain. Great resource if you dealing with pain
and not sure who to reach out to. Dr Pape breaks down a comprehensive read on what & who to
seek out when dealing with different types of chronic pain.”

Stefanie, “Chronic pain summed up in under 40 pages. Anyone who treats or suffers from
chronic pain should read this book. In under 40 pages, Dr. Pape provides a concise, easy-to-
understand explanation for how pain arises, why it keeps coming back, how to find the right
practitioner(s) to manage the pain, and how to figure out where the pain is coming from. I highly
recommend this book!”

The book by Don Orwell has a rating of  5 out of 5.0. 4 people have provided feedback.
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